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I would like to bring the following points to the attention of the Committee.  
 
(1) I received a letter from Lord Cullen, dated 12 March 2019, making it clear that, as 
far as he is aware, Judicial Review is the only legal mechanism open to someone 
who wants to challenge a decision by the Lord Advocate to not have a Fatal Accident 
Inquiry. 
 
(2) Lord Cullen's oral evidence to the Justice Committee on 5th May 2015 (see 
Annexe A). His statement reflects the comments made in his letter to me, but more 
importantly the fact that the successful outcome of a Judicial Review does not 
guarantee a Fatal Accident Inquiry. In other words, a person could spend tens of 
thousands of pounds, win the case, but have nothing to show for it other than 
'bragging rights'. That's why the statutory right for an FAI is most important. 
 
(2) Judicial Review costs are prohibitive and beyond the financial means of the 
average person. This acts as a barrier in favour of the Crown Office.  
 
(3) From experience, I believe that the Family Charter is ineffective as a means of 
redress. It is a form of self-regulation with the Crown Office reluctant to reverse the 
original decision. Looks good on paper, but has no teeth. 
 
(4) In England and Wales, a senior coroner who is made aware that the body of a 
deceased person is within his/her area must, as soon as practicable, conduct an 
investigation into the person's death if (a) the deceased died a violent or unnatural 
death, (b) the cause of death is unknown, or (c) the deceased died while in custody 
or otherwise in state detention. It is not left to the Chief Coroner (Lord Advocate 
equivalent) to decided which deaths will be subjected to an inquest. 
 
(5) 'Not in the public interest to hold an FAI' is a vague expression used by the 
Crown office.  
 
During the 2015 Justice Committee review of the FAI Act the Convener afforded me 
an opportunity to present a statement in person, which I believe proved most 
effected in that it resulted in an amendment to the act. I respectfully ask that the 
Convener of the Petitions committee be approach with a view to permitting me to 
make an oral statement, based on a recent case study. Through this statement I 
hope to demonstrate the difficulties and failings associated with the current system.  
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